




Introduction: 
On October 16, 2020, The Lawson Group (TLG) began a Ventilation Assessment, 
for the Contoocook Valley Regional School District, School Administrative Unit #1 
(SAU #1). The assessment took place across all u schools within the district and was 
completed on October 22, 2020. 

Executive Summary: 
TLGs Ventilation Assessment of the 11 schools included a combination of analytical 
testing, direct read instrumentation, and visual inspections. 

All Air handling units (AHUs) were visually inspected, while noting any conditions 
requiring adjustments to meet the Center for Disease Control ( CDC) guidelines 
that have been set forth during the COVID-19 pandemic. The overall intention of 
the guidelines is to make sure that schools are doing "the best they can" to 
introduce outside air without introducing outside contaminants while at the same 
time, maintaining thermal comfort and addressing Relative Humidity (RH) 
guidelines. Based on visual observations alone, TLG feels that SAU #1 has 
adequately met the CDC guidelines as they have put effort into upgrading 
systems with Ionizers to help collect and kill airborne particles and viruses. They 
have also upgraded filters and opened dampers on outside air intakes (OAls) as 
much as feasible. 

To obtain objective data to supplement TLGs observations during the inspection of 
AHUs, direct reading devices were utilized to collect spot readings for Carbon 
Monoxide (CO), Carbon Dioxide (CO2), Temperature, and Relative Humidity (RH) 
at each school. The data collected is primarily to evaluate the performance of the 
ventilation system. The levels of CO2, (what we all exhale), throughout each school 
were all below the American Society of Heating, Refrigeration, and Air 
Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE) guideline that recommends indoor CO2 levels 
are no more than 700 ppm greater than the outside concentration. There was 
essentially no CO found, Temperature levels were mostly within the optimal range 
with only a few outliers falling on the low end of the range, and RH levels were 
dependent on outdoor RH levels with a handful of the measurements exceeding 
the recommended range. 

Spore Trap Air samples were collected to document background levels of Airborne 
Mold spores in multiple areas within each school building. The results indicate that 
Airborne Mold spores were at very low levels in all tested locations, and therefore 
Mold spores are not currently a concern. In addition, this data shows that building 
ventilation systems are functioning as designed to filter out Mold spores and other 
particulates of comparable sizes. 

With all things considered, TLG found the ventilation systems throughout SAU #1 
to be in adequate operating condition with only minor recommended adjustments. 

Mr. Tim Grossi, Director of Facilities, SAU #1 

Re: IAQ Consulting- SAU #1 Ventilation Assessment Fall 2020, Page 1 




































































































































































































































